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Dear Parents and Carers, 
Everyone seems to have settled into their new classes and we are getting back 
into the swing of things.  
Please don’t hesitate to speak to one of the teachers if you have any questions 
or concerns. 
 
Clubs 
Clubs begin next week.  After–school 3.00--3.45 unless otherwise stated. 
Monday  
–Football— Mr Swinbourne. Places will need to be limited to 10. If oversub-

scribed, there will be a ballot to allocate places. Please put your child’s 
name on the list in the school office . We will confirm places by text on 
Monday.  

 Gardening Club– Mrs Bazeley    Year 4 Lunchtime 12.30-1.00  
 
Tuesday    
Eco Club—Mrs Cox- KS2  
 
Wednesday   
Construction –KS1 Mrs Hartley/Mrs Birch    Lunchtime 12.30-1.00 
 
 
 
Gym Club—Onside  Coaching -£3.00 through Parent Pay 3.00-
3.45. Letters available through the office.   
f your child is not able to attend a club for any reason please make sure you 
inform the office so that staff know how many children to expect.  
 
Book bags 
Please ensure that your child brings their book bag to school every 
day—this allows us to hear them read as often as possible, and to 
change their books as and when they need to.  
Rainy days 
When the weather is poor please make sure that you use the parent shelter on 
the playground until your child’s teacher comes to collect them from the play-
ground at 08.55. We cannot let children into school early due to safeguarding 
reasons.  
 
 
Jacquie Birch 
Associate Head Teacher 
Lighthorne Heath Primary School 
 
 



 

 
 

Class Names  
 
We have decided to name our classes rather than them just being 
Class 1, 2 & 3. As our School logo is already a car, we have decid-
ed to make the most of our local links, and to name our classes 
after Aston Martin’s cool cars.  
 
 
 
 
     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We hope that going forward we may be able to develop an informal commu-
nity engagement programme with Aston Martin, and JLR, to promote the 
children’s interests and learning in technology, science and maths .   

 

Vantage  Reception 

Y1/2/3 

 

Vulcan 
  

Y4/5/6 

 

Valkyrie   



 

 

 
Congratulations to all of this week’s  

Lighthorne Heath Heroes! 
Friday 13th September 2019 

  

  



 

 
 

 
To encourage pupils to read at home as much as possible, we 
have been awarding book worm badges!  
 
To earn a badge: 
 Your child must read at least four times a week with a 

grown-up for a whole half term. 
 Every time an adult reads with your child at home, their 

reading  diary must be signed and dated. 
 Either your child can read to an adult OR a grown-up can 

read to your child—even a bed time story will count to-
wards your badge! 

 Older children who enjoy reading by themselves can also 
record their reading in their diaries and ask an adult to 
sign to say they have read independently. 

 Badges will be awarded at the end of each half-term. 
 
The reading diary check will be after half term, so get reading! 



 Rewarding Positive Behaviour 
 
To reward positive behaviour and hard work at Lighthorne Heath 
Primary School children are able to earn House Points. Each child 
has been put into one of 4 houses. We are reviewing the names of 
the houses but they currently are; 
 
We currently have Blue Guinea Pigs, Yellow Cats, Green Dogs 
and Red Rabbits. Each Friday in Assembly we will add up the 
points that each house has earned and keep track on our display. 
At the end of each term we will reward the winning team with 
badges in their house colour and at the end of the year they will 
win the trophy. 
 
Children will earn 5 House Points for completing their home learn-
ing each week and will earn extra House Points when their reading 
diary has been signed! 
 
Children may still earn stickers for certain activities but we will no 
longer be doing the sticker books and certificates. Please see next 
page for our Behaviour Code of Conduct.  
 
Please note that Nursery will still be earning stickers as they do not 
take part in assembly.  
 
 
 
 



 



 

 

 Summer Homework  
Miniature Matchbox Challenge  
 
Congratulations to Eldar, Piotr and Kacper 
who collected a fantastic range of tiny items 
in their matchboxes .  
 
The prize for the most items went to Eldar, 

who, amazingly, crammed 23 items in his 

box…. 
 



  
 
 
 
 
 

The After– school club is available after school 
each day 3.00-5.00. It costs £5.00 per hour and 
payment should be made in advance through Par-
ent Pay. Book places through the office please– 
you will need to sign a contract. 
 
The children have decided it should be re-named 
as ‘Awesome Aces’  and have created a list of Au-
tumn Term activities ….  
  

After School Club 



  
 
 
 
 
 

 



  
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
Vantage Class  
Nursery and Reception 
Children - 
  

Making French Apple tart 
using apples from our  
garden.   

 

Vantage  



  
 
 

Visit to the local mobile library service  


